All-Party Parliamentary Group for Education
Chair – Marcus Fysh MP
Vice Chairs – James Sunderland MP, Lord Knight, Jonathan Gullis MP and Lord Storey

Annual General Meeting, 8th December 2021

On the 8th December 2021, the Education APPG held its AGM to elect its officers and discuss a programme for the next year. Present at the meeting were Marcus Fysh MP, David Simmonds MP, a representative for Lord Taylor of Warwick, Lord Knight, and James Sunderland MP. Anna Wolffe, the Secretariat for the APPG, and Will Johnston from Ranelagh UK, as well as Jack Freeman, Marcus Fysh’s researcher, were also present. 
David Simmonds proposed Marcus Fysh to continue as Chair of the APPG, which Lord Knight seconded. David Simmonds then proposed Lord Knight, Lord Storey, James Sunderland, and Jonathan Gullis to continue as Vice-Chairs. Marcus Fysh seconded the proposal, confirming our officers for the upcoming year. 
Topics for the next APPG meetings were then discussed, with assessments and SEND chosen because of their current relevance. With the Government’s response to the SEND Review being published soon, it was agreed that having a meeting on SEND after this would be appropriate. Invites for any meetings would be sent out in the New Year so as to not be lost in the Christmas bustle. For assessments, the ambiguity over whether tests at the moment are formative or summative, and whether they should be reformed in general, was touted as a possible meeting focus. 
Jack Freeman said that he wanted to increase MP involvement in the APPG. He explained that Education APPG meetings were a good chance for MPs to engage with experts like the Children’s Commissioner Dame Rachel de Souza, and that important issues like ventilation in schools, which has since become much more salient, are often being discussed in the Group long before making the news.  
After this, suggestions for future meeting topics were considered, which the Schools White Paper will also provide. These included climate education, Ed Tech, and mental health. The Group hopes to use meeting discussions to inform contributions in debates and PQs to engage further with Ministers and Parliament. 
